
 

 
 

Comet Highlights from the Board of Education Meeting on 
October 12, 2020 

 

“Face Coverings, Social Distancing, Hand Washing and Hand Sanitizing” 

 

October 16 Bellevue Comet Marching Band Performance at Halftime of the  

Football Game 

October 16 Football at home vs East Buchanan 

October 19 District Volleyball at home vs Northeast  

October 23 End of 1st Quarter 

October 28 Professional Learning - Two-Hour Early Dismissal  

November 9 Regular Board of Education Meeting 

November 11 Professional Learning - Two-Hour Early Dismissal 

November 18-19 IASB Virtual Conference 

November 25-27 Thanksgiving Break 

December 9 Professional Learning - Two-Hour Early Dismissal 

December 23-January 4 Winter Break (Semester Ends on December 22) 

 

Regular COVID-19 Updates for the Bellevue CSD 

www.bellevue.k12.ia.us 

 

Board Notes for the October 12 Board of Education Meeting 

 

Consent Agenda - APPROVED 

 

Approve Open Enrollment Requests 

● Abigale Dee Bunker - 4-year old preschool - Andrew to Bellevue 

● Rylee Mae Schwager - 4-year old preschool - Andrew to Bellevue 

● Sawyer James Brokus - PM - Dubuque to Bellevue 

 

Approve Resignations 

● Barb Eggers - Substitute Cook 

● Todd Felderman - Assistant Boys Basketball 

 

Approve Recommendations to Hire 

● Josh Kueter - Assistant Girls Basketball - While Josh resigned this 

position, he has reconsidered on the basis of the head coach speaking with 

him to encourage him to continue and lack of other applicants. 

 

Nursing Staffing 

http://www.bellevue.k12.ia.us/


 
In addition to this, the district has added a substitute/assistant for the 

school health services office (school nurse Kelley Humphrey). The days for the 

nurse have been consumed with COVID-19, along with getting everything else 

completed. She is also working on weekends, contacting parents after hours (and 

them contacting her), and other such jobs. 

 

Recognize any Visitors 

 

The principals joined the meeting via Zoom. 

 

Comet Curriculum Presentation - COVID-19 Updates 

 

General Information Sharing 

 

Quarantine and Masks  

 

Quarantine - The state of Iowa in the last few weeks updated information on 

quarantine and the impact of masks. Below are some information and good visuals 

that I believe are worth sharing again for clarification. 

 

Masks - Even with these changes, I do ​not​ believe we need to require masks to be 
work at ​all times​ for our students since we are 6-feet apart. Many students also 
wear them most of the day as well. The District Leadership Team met on Tuesday, 

October 6 and some general perceptions included the following: 

1. Students are doing a good job overall of wearing masks. 

a. Elementary students likely do a better job than MS/HS students, but 

the ones that need to be reminded often are the same students 

overall. 

2. Some students keep them on in class all of the time regardless. Some 

students need to be reminded to put them on if they leave their desk and 

go to a different area of the classroom.  

3. Our case numbers have not been terrible, and as a whole we believe the 

cases have not been a result of our practices within school and the 

classrooms but instead outside of school. This includes quarantine where 

they have been from team sports and situations with families or contact 

outside of school as friends, etc. 

4. Changing our procedures may not have much of an impact, if any at all, and 

may cause more resistance in some cases. 

 

Mr. Recker did send the following email to all students on Tuesday, as we 

continue to encourage and promote masks and social distancing both in-school 

and out-of-school: 

 

Students, 

 

Thank you for all of your flexibility, cooperation and dedication so far this 

year. Things have gone well and we have been able to stay in school!  

 

I wanted to share the most up to date information from the state of Iowa on 

quarantine guidance. Please see the attached document from the State. As you can 

see if both people have a mask on and it's worn properly, quarantining is not 

necessary. Your best bet to avoid quarantine is to wear a mask and stay six feet 



 
apart if you are not wearing a mask (recognize that the school system is still 

enforcing social distancing in classes, etc. whenever possible through classroom 

seating structures). This would be true for your time in school and out of 

school.  

 

When staff members ask you to wear your mask correctly, they are looking out for 

your health, safety and want you to be able to stay in school. Please be 

respectful of our policy and our staff members. If you have any questions please 

let me know.  

 

I have also promoted this in the “Weekly Comet”, videos, social media, the 

newspaper, etc. I believe this must be promoted/marketed continuously, and it 

has to be to students, parents, and other community members. 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Additionally, see the information about the change from the Governor’s Office…. 

 

 

This guidance follows the actions in both the states of Nebraska and Wyoming, 

but as stated, does not follow CDC guidelines. The district is planning on 

following this at this time. 

 

Sharing of Information 

 

Below is this week’s update as of today (Thursday) on quarantined students 

(along with the last few week’s), positive tests, etc. I am sharing these in 

the Weekly Comet each week or on our website in some manner.  

 

September 24 Building Quarantined Positive Tests Absent Rate 

Bellevue Elem 10  <6 10 (1.7%) 

Bellevue MS/HS. 49*  10* 6 (3.7%) 

District Total. 59      —— (2.7%) 

*Two of these students were at the MS level; Zero students quarantined were at 

the MS level. 

 

October 2 Bellevue Elem 13 <6  

Bellevue MS/HS  14* 12 

District Total 27 __ Estimate 3.1% 

 

October 8 Bellevue Elem 11 <6 

(AM of 8th) Bellevue MS/HS 7 13 



 
District Total 18 -- Estimate of <3% 

 

 

Jackson County Positivity Rate  

 

● September 24 - 13.1% (21st highest in the state - out of 99 counties) 

● October 2 - 13.0% (18th highest in the state; it has been in this area all 

week) 

● October 7 - 12.3% (21st highest in the state) 

● October 12 - 12.7% 

 

The Iowa Department of Education and the Iowa Department of Public Health have 

shared that school districts are not recommended to share school data when the 

data includes 5 or fewer cases within the school building in order to protect the 

confidentiality of students in the school building. Therefore, “<6” indicates 

there are case(s) in the building, but less than a total of six.   

 

Academics 

 

Students in quarantine are required to attend online classroom sessions during 

the normal school day following the daily school schedule. I have had good 

input as a whole on this. What have you heard or experienced?  

 

Transportation and Bus Drivers 

 

● Multiple Buses - We have typically been taking multiple buses to events 

for activities (volleyball, football, XC, etc.) to allow for more spacing 

and not needing to have masks on all the time. But, in the last couple of 

weeks we were short on drivers for some activities (volleyball and 

football) based on illness, doctor appointments, and quarantine impact. As 

a result, we took one bus to a MS football game and grouped volleyball in 

one less bus than normal. Students wore masks on the bus, and we tried to 

have everyone in their own seat as much as possible along with any family 

members sitting by each other. 

 

● Need for Masks by Drivers - The requirement for bus drivers in our 

district (and a large majority of districts in the state and area) is that 

drivers are to wear masks. Some reasonings for this: 

 

1. All students are wearing masks, why would our driver not wear one? 

2. The bus is a “confined area” where there is limited air flow, and 30-50 

kids on it (more than a classroom). While the bus may have windows open 

now, they will not soon based on weather. Opening the door up to let 

students on every 5-minutes or so is not enough air flow, and masking is 

even more impactful now with a potential positive test. 

3. I recognize the 6-foot rule and other staff members can take them off IF 

they are 6-feet away, but some of the the rooms are larger. Yet, many 

teachers keep them on the entire team with “breaks” for themselves as 

well. I am not opposed to the driver to taking a “breather” from their 

mask, but this should be ​brief​.  

4. Safety is our concern, and buses need to have drivers who are modeling 

what we expect from our students. ​It is the requirement.  



 
 

Statewide Closures 

 

Below is a chart (from the week of September 28) that was shared in regard to 

the small amount of schools/districts that have been forced to adjust their 

learning frameworks to all-remote learning. 

 

 

Confidentiality 

 

I shared the following information with staff members on Thursday in regard to 

confidentiality. While this has not been a huge issue, it has been brought up. 

Regardless of Covid-19 or not, this is imperative for the privacy of our 

students, parents, staff, etc. 

 

Confidentiality​ refers to your obligation not to disclose or transmit information to 
unauthorized parties. ... In schools, districts, or state ​education​ agencies…limiting 
access to information about other students or their families is a requirement.  

 

All aspects of case investigation and contact tracing must be confidential. 

Onsite administrators/employers/employees who already know confidential information 

regarding a client or contacts can be asked to respect confidentiality, even if they are 

not legally bound to do so. 



 
Legal and ethical concerns for privacy and confidentiality extend beyond COVID-19. All 

personal information regarding any COVID-19 clients and contacts should be afforded the 

same protections. This includes any and all patient records.  

 

 
 

Basic Summary: You may be told/asked things in regard to a student with COVID-19 (or 

potentially having COVID-19); This is confidential information and not for other teachers, 

family members, community members, etc​. 
 

“Gossip” is not a part of maintaining confidentiality. 

Asking others “for the latest information” is also not working to respect confidentiality. 

 

Comet School Finance 

Enrollment 

 

Our official “Count Day” was on October 1, and we are now working with multiple 

other districts to confirm open enrollments for funding and accountability. 

This is due on October 15, and I will have official numbers on that day or the 

day after.  

 



 
Meyer shared some general information on enrollment and trends, along with some 

more specific information.  



 

 



 
Resident student enrollment decreased to 577 this year, from 583 last year, 

while Open Enrollment In also decreased from 93 to 88 this year (based on 

graduation and moves of families). This does not take into account the Open 

Enrollment students to other districts from Bellevue that we count in our 

enrollment, nor the impact of homeschooling this school year due to COVID-19 

(we have 12 students in homeschooling this year, with 11 of them attending 

classes in the district last school year).  The district does “count” students 

in our online program, Edgenuity, as students since we pay for this online 

enrollment for this semester. 

 

Financial Information from the last Fiscal Year  

 

I am sharing some information on school finances, and the multiple areas that 

impact school finances. It is important to recognize that this school year is 

adding costs in areas where we have not in the past (4 extra associates for 

supervision and teacher coverage, PPE, cleaning staff, etc.). Please review the 

information and let me know if you have any questions. I will highlight some of 

the areas, but not the entire packet (This is an excerpt from a 50+ page 

document, and only includes some of the major areas from my perspective). 

 

Revenue Purpose Statement and Bonding 

 

Also, Penny and I were recently sent information about our current bonds and 

potential payoff or refinancing (rates are lower now than they were). 

Discussion took place about future bond issues and facility improvements. A 

Core Facilities Team meeting will take place in the future. 

 

Revenue Purpose Statement Explanation 

 

Iowa schools have previously passed multiple times a R.P.S. question over the 

past 20 years within their districts.  Those prior voted authorizations will all 

expires on 1/1/2031 as a result of legislation that went into effect 7/1/2019 

which extended the sales tax until 1/1/2051 and also placed an absolute 

expiration date on all prior R.P.S.  

 

Thus, each school will need to have another R.P.S. election at some point to put 

in place the authority for their school board to spend (including borrowing, if 

desired) the revenue from the sales tax in the period beyond 1/1/2031.  ​The 
R.P.S. is not increasing or decreasing anyone’s taxes and it is not extending or 

shortening the period during which we will pay the penny tax; it is simply 

setting out in writing those purposes that the local school board will have the 

authority to spend the revenues.  

 

**If a school has no need to borrow against the SAVE with bond repayment that 

extends beyond 1/1/2031 there is no immediate hurry to renew the R.P.S. as the 

board already has the authority to spend/borrow up to that 1/1/2031 expiration. 

The renewal election could be completed any time between now and 1/1/2031.  

 

Possible Election Dates in Future Years: 

 

ODD YEARS 

● 1st Tuesday of March 



 
● 2nd Tuesday of September 

● 1st Tuesday after the 1st Monday of November 

 

EVEN YEARS 

● 1st Tuesday in March 

● 2nd Tuesday of September 

 

Additionally, I believe the following is a good graphic to explain how the 

different “funds” for schools can be utilized. 

 

 



 

 

 

  



 
Coaching/Staffing 

 

Note the information below on PAID assistant coaches in schools in the River 

Valley Conference and some other area schools (this does not include volunteers 

for schools). You will see a comparison among the schools, and how we are 

staffed in relation to them.  

 

It important to recognize the ​number of participants is a key in determining 
staffing as well. ​The amount of students determines the number of “levels” in 
programs (FS/JV/V, etc.). The amount of students participating usually dictates 

the number of assistants. However, each sport can be different based on 

multiple factors.  

 

We are having issues finding coaches for our positions, and I believe the 

biggest reason is the “time” of practices and games and how that does not 

connect with the work schedules of many. There may be other reasons also, but 

that is one of the reasons. Pay may be another, but pay will not be the main 

reason for most people as coaching entails long hours in many cases where the 

pay is not equivalent for the time in nearly all sports. 

 

FB VB XC GBB BBB SB BB Wrst GTr BTr 

Bellevue 4 3 2 2 3 3 2 2 1.5 1.5 

Anamosa 4 3 2 4 4 3-4 3-4 2 2.25 2.25 

Cal-Wheat X 2 2 2 2 2 2 X 1 1 

Cascade 6 3 2 3 3 3 3 3 2 2 

DeWitt 7 4 2 4 4 4 5 3 4 4 

Durant 5 3 2 2 3 2-3 3-4 2 1.5 1.5 

Maquoketa 5 4 1 3 3 3 3 2 2 2 

Mid-Prair. 5 3 3 3 4 2 2 2 2 2 

Monticello 5 4 2 3 4 3 3 2 2 2  

North Ced. 4 3 2 3 3 2 2 3 2 2 

Northeast 4 4 2 3 3 3 3 2 2.5 2.5 

Tipton 6 3 2 3 4 3 3 3 2.5 2.5 

West Brnch 4 3 NA 3 3 3 3 2 2.5 2.5 

 

Average 4.9 3.2 2 2.8 3.3 2.8 2.9 2.3 2.13 2.13 

 

 

Athletic Boosters and Finances 

 

The Bellevue Athletic Boosters are “connected” to the school, but they are also 

their own entity in many ways. Their finances do not impact the district 

directly, but….their struggles do impact our extracurricular sports in one way 

or another with jerseys, etc.  

 

As a result, a change is taking place from Pepsi to Coca-Cola, and some reasons 

for this from both a financial and customer service perspective. Below is 

information on the reasonings for this change: 

 

The Athletic Boosters have been meeting with both Pepsi and Coke in the last 

month or so. After several conversations that they have been involved with (along 

with Dave Wright, Jeff Recker, and myself) the decision is to move forward with 



 
an agreement with Coca-Cola. This is based on several things, including the 

following as major areas: 

 

1. Cost​ - As the information below shows they are offering a much better price 
than what Pepsi has in the past...although Pepsi did reduce their price for 

Carbonated Soda Drinks to about the same amount as the price before rebate 

from Coca-Cola. This cost savings means more funds for the boosters to 

utilize. 

 

 

2. Rebate/Money Back​ - We will get over $2000 in cash back each year (new menu 
board, new coolers and updates to coolers regularly, recycling bins, bottles 

for students in activities, coolers, etc.). Pepsi was offering $1000 total 

IF we sold 700 cases (which we likely will). Some information below shares 

some of this information. 

 



 
3. Customer Service​ - Pepsi has not provided quality customer service in the 

last several months, let alone any free products for us. They have charged 

us over $3 a case more than their current proposal, and have provided no 

free items or updated items (menu boards are old, we buy our own ice chest 

coolers, water/gatorade jugs and bottles, and many other items that 

Coca-Cola can offer us). 

 

4. Expansion of Products​ - Coca-Cola will offer some different products, while 
also taking away Pepsi products. This is great for the new products such as 

Body Armor and some other things, but it will eliminate Pepsi products such 

as Mountain Dew. The removal of Mountain Dew may be an issue for some, but 

this is what the situation means. Similar to going to the stand to buy a 

candy bar that is not available, most people (at least myself) will pick a 

different candy bar or sweet. 

 

Overall, I believe this is a good thing for our district. It will “change things 

up a little bit” and add some different items. While the boosters are mainly 

involved with this, it does impact our school overall as it means we can only 

sell Coca-Cola products in our staff pop machines, vending machine (which is off 

currently), and any other areas where items are sold. 

 

Jackson/Clinton County Regional Center 

 

There continues to be discussions from the Eastern Iowa Community College 

District, with the Jackson and Clinton County Superintendents, about the 

Regional Center. While I think this is a good idea for our students and their 

learning, the distance is an issue from my perspective. I do not believe at 

this time it is a good idea to commit to “seats” with money for our students 

whether we utilize the seats or not. The cost is not finalized yet, but at one 

time it was discussed about being ½ of the money we get for each student. 

Therefore, that would be about $3500/student. 

 

The three locations are in a graphic below, with two in Clinton and one in 

DeWitt. The DeWitt location would be better than those in Clinton for distance, 

but still roughly 45 minutes. 

 

 



 
Maquoketa is still going to offer welding for our students in the future, 

including some programming that will be starting up in the next few weeks for 

some certifications both at Maquoketa and virtually. This may also expand into 

2nd semester. While this is different than the normal procedure and 

certifications, it will work for our students who are interested. The cost will 

be $375/student for the semester, with about 4-7 students expected to 

participate.  

 

EICCD is looking to have a bond referendum in March for over $35 million over 

the five counties in the district. This would be about a $0.25 bond levy and 

would not raise the current levy that is set to expire soon. The locations for 

new construction or additions would include the one in the Clinton or DeWitt 

area,  along with… 

 

● Muscatine CC Campus 

● North Scott Ag Center 

● Scott County Blong Center (Eldridge area) 

● Scott County Belmont Campus  

 

My question that I have asked repeatedly is what is going to be offered for 

Jackson County students, specifically students in Bellevue. EICC currently has 

a site in Maquoketa that I would either like expanded or at a minimum funded 

for redesign or some new programming for students in our area. Maquoketa agrees 

with my statement, while Easton Valley does to a point but is also willing to 

drive to the other locations mentioned above based on their location. The point 

is that for our students to go to the locations in Clinton is 60 minutes 

approximately, on roads that are not the ideal roads for students to be 

traveling on from my perspective.  

 

Some of the programming areas that may be offered are of potential need in our 

society as indicated below: 

 

● Agriculture 

● Welding 

● Building Trades 

● Health Services 

● Culinary Arts/Cuisine 

● Auto 

● Electrical/Plumbing/etc. 

● Computer Science 

 

In addition: 

● We offer computer science with Mrs. Weber, along with some college 

courses. 

● We can take welding in Maquoketa in the future, and we are starting a 

night certification program this week for interested students. 

● We are working to develop electricity courses through EICC and have this 

already planned for our campus. 

● We offer online courses (more “traditional” college courses) for students 

where students enroll in these regularly; These are a cost to the 

district, but worthwhile  

 



 
 

APPROVED - Modified Allowable Growth - ​School Budget Review Committee 
 

Each year which we are eligible we apply to the School Budget Review Committee 

(SBRC) for “spending authority” for new students into our district who continue 

school in their previous district or choose to go to another public school 

district. I am not sure currently how many students this will include, but it 

gives us spending authority as needed. The spending authority allows us 

authority to “spend”, as we must pay the other district for the student this 

year even though we do not get the funding until next school year.  

Comet Reading and Reflection 

 

The following is some legality information from the attorney at the School 

Administrators of Iowa. I found it interesting to potentially share with others 

as some of these questions arise. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

Information Items 

 

Parent-Teacher Conference 

 

Meyer provided an overview of how things went for conferences overall, along 

with the two principals.  As I mentioned last week, the administration and 

several staff members worked on some new ideas for parent-teacher conferences 

on October 7 & 8 based on the pandemic. Some details are below: 

 

Elementary - Normal conferences will be held, with the following modifications: 

● There will be scheduled time between conferences with families for staff 

to wipe down chairs, etc. and to also allow parents to have limited 

contact with families waiting for their conference time.  

● The “splitting” between the days will be more evenly split to not have as 

many people attend on the first day (which is often the case). 



 
● A Zoom electronic meeting will be an option for any family if they do not 

want to physically attend the conference at school. 

● Parents are encouraged to NOT bring their students to play on the 

playground while they are attending conferences. 

 

Middle/High School - Normal conferences will be held, with the following 

modifications: 

● Face-to-Face conferences will be held from 3:30-8:00 on Wednesday, and 

from 3:30-6:00 on Thursday. 

● Zoom electronic conferences will be held for families from 6:30-8:00 on 

Thursday (and other times as needed). 

 

In both buildings, social distancing was emphasized and along with the 

requirement ​ for parents and staff members to wear a mask at all times in the 
building. 

 

Additionally, parents were encouraged to leave after their conference(s), and 

to not gather inside or outside of the school. 

 

Some school systems are only doing Zoom meetings, while some are doing 

everything the same way as normal...with a lot of districts doing something 

in-between. Ultimately, it comes down to working to fit what our parents and 

community want (which is what we try to do regardless). 

 

Parents can have more access to their student work than ever before this year 

with Seesaw at the elementary and the regular communication. Parents also have 

access (which we may need to remind them again) through Google Classroom to 

check on what is happening, along with the grades on JMC. We need to make sure 

that our parents are aware of how to do this, and encourage them to do this as 

well. 

 

Activities Updates and Staffing 

 

Concerts  

● Districts are doing a variety of things to allow concerts for MS/HS...from 

involving family members only to only livestreaming to a combination of 

the two. Elementary concerts in nearly all districts are going to be 

limited to recording these and allowing parents and others to view them, 

while still maintaining legal actions with this. We legally cannot 

livestream via Facebook Live due to copyright issues, but can put on an 

internal recording for those to watch the pre-recorded concert on the 

“concert night”. I can explain more later at the meeting, but…. 

● I met with the music teachers last week, along with Mr. Recker, and Mrs. 

Hartung-Schroeder. We have also involved Mr. Wright in these discussions. 

Some thoughts are the following: 

○ We do not see any logical way to have the elementary concert. As a 

result, we will likely record each classroom singing the songs and 

post for parents and others to view. 

○ Choir associations across the state and nation are encouraging masks 

to be worn, along with significant distancing. All-State music has 

been canceled as a result of safety concerns of the “aerosol” 

spraying when people sing. Wearing masks to sing is challenging to 



 
say the least, and the most we could do is have a concert and have 

families sit in pods 6-feet+ away from other families. 

○ Band is slightly different than choir. While there are concerns, they 

are not as significant as choir with the direct “aerosol” output from 

students. We would need to socially distance on the stage, along with 

our parents socially distancing similar to what was described for the 

choir. 

○ We can have volleyball games inside, and other sports, why not a 

concert? That is a valid question some will ask, but….We can talk 

about that. 

○ The music staff and administration will be meeting again once 

information is released by the athletic associations in regard to 

attendance and general safety recommendations (if they provide any). 

 

Basketball 

 

● There is some conversation about limiting attendance at basketball games 

by the River Valley Conference. Crowds are typically larger at basketball 

games than volleyball games, and some schools have concerns about social 

distancing, mask usage (EVEN WHEN IT IS REQUIRED), and the general safety 

of the athletes and spectators.  

 

Facility Usage 

 

● The administration is also discussing how we will be allowing youth teams 

to utilize facilities this fall and winter. A key component will be to 

only allow our students access to the facilities (predominantly the gyms). 

Additionally, any siblings, etc. will not be allowed to “roam around” the 

buildings and are encouraged to stay home.  

● As mentioned earlier, a decision will be made once information is released 

by the athletic associations in regard to attendance and general safety 

recommendations (if they provide any). 

 

Technology Update 

 

● We are moving on with some changes for the MS/HS building, which will 

positively impact both the elementary and the middle/high school. Cost 

also includes service for the future in this for basic troubleshooting and 

repairs. It is with the same company that works with the city, where we 

get our internet feed from for the district. 

 

IASB Convention Attendance 

 

● From IASB: The 75th iteration of this member favorite will be immersive, 

innovative and inspiring—and completely digital. The Annual Convention 

kicks off on Nov. 10 with an in-depth evening equity workshop, followed by 

Delegate Assembly on the evening of Nov. 17. On Nov. 18–19, our luminary 

keynoters, Liz Murray and Consuelo Castillo Kickbusch, will fill your 

leadership cup and you’ll choose from multiple education sessions, 

networking time and innovative learning opportunities with your peers. 

 



 
The shift away from a face-to-face event was well-researched and vetted, 

with your health and safety top of mind. We know you want to stay 

connected and learn with and from your peers across the state, which is 

why we have been innovating during the pandemic to continue to offer you 

meaningful and relevant learning opportunities. Now, more than ever, it’s 

important to prioritize learning together and strengthening your social 

connections. 

 

School District Survey 

 

● Meyer will be developing and sending a survey to all of our parents (and 

students potentially) about our work during COVID-19. From experiences 

when quarantined (if quarantined), safety step taken by the schools, etc. 

Thoughts? I believe we may need some feedback on this at this time. It 

could also include some other areas if wanted. We can talk about this at 

the meeting. 

 

West Gym 

 

● Some new graphics were added to the West Gym this week. The board looked 

at these after the meeting. 

 

Comments from Building Principals, Superintendent, and Board Members 

 

Adjourn 

 

Next meeting is on Monday, November 9 at 6:30 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


